                                                                58/60/66/68/70 
                                                                Hawtrey Road
London NW3 3SS

Mr and Mrs Koffel
56 Hawtrey Road

London NW3 3SS

27 May 2015                                               
Dear Mr and Mrs Koffel
We, your immediate neighbours, are writing to urge you to reconsider your application for planning consent for a basement extension.

We did not object to your previous plans for extending your house as, although it will be us who will bear the impact of the noise, dirt and disruption, we felt it was a reasonable expansion of your space and we wished to be neighbourly towards you.

However, the basement proposals are a step too far and, as has been experienced during the works at number 86, will take the noise, vibration, dirt and disruption to a different and unacceptable level. Put simply the effect on us will be catastrophic. It is not as though any of us will be out at work while the drilling and excavations are taking place. We will all be at home either attempting to work or trying to enjoy our retirement in peace. There will also be a financial impact. Given the experience at number 86 it is almost certain that work will be impossible and some of us may have to take rented accommodation during the day. Raj at 68 and Howard and Stephanie at 66 all run businesses from home. Pam at 60 teaches at home.  Lulu at 58 runs her yoga therapy studio which requires absolute peace and cleanliness.
There will also be an impact on the wider neighbourhood caused by the noise, dirt and disruption as well as the construction crew vehicles, conveyor belt, skips and delivery trucks impacting on the traffic and parking in a small road.

The excavations at number 86 were not only physically damaging to the adjacent properties but extremely damaging to the health and wellbeing of the immediate neighbours. In this respect Howard (who is 90 and has a heart condition) and Penny at number 70 are very anxious and distressed about the impact on Howard’s health. John at 60 has a heart condition and Pam suffers from Bronchiectasis and Emphysema. The daily manifestations of this are severe shortness of breath on slight exertion and a constant cough. These symptoms are exacerbated by dust. She is on a host of medication and under constant specialist supervision. The proposed works would unquestionably exacerbate her symptoms and the risk of increased chest infection would be a serious consequence. Almost certainly Pam and John would need to move out for the duration of the works. We also write on behalf of Sherine at 50 who is registered disabled and partially sighted. She will find negotiating the obstructions caused by the works extremely difficult.
We do not understand why you would wish to put your neighbours through this distressing, lengthy and damaging ordeal. If you are in any doubt about the impact of your proposals we suggest you speak to the people who live at 84 and 88 Hawtrey Road and hear first-hand about their appalling experience.
Please reconsider.

Yours sincerely

58 Hawtrey Road
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